NESD SHRM Board Meeting – Tuesday, April 28th 
@ Minervas
Agenda

Additions to Agenda

No additions to the agenda.

Approve minutes of Board meeting (minutes in newsletter)


Matt motioned to approve; Sheila first, Amber second.
Past President
  No updates.






                                  Leigh Kuecker
President Elect 
  No updates.



Audra Hunt


Treasurer 





            
Laurie Gates
Financial Statement
February and March financials presented. Total fund balance is healthy. Dinners/Banquets will increase for April financials due to April Program. We broke even with April Program between costs for presenter and income from participants. 

Membership Director










Sheila Mennenga 
     



Currently we have a 51% national membership rate. We lost some local members. As of March 31st, members were inactivated via the NESD SHRM website if they did not renew their membership; approximately five members. One member is moving to Yankton, SD which will affect our national membership rate. 

Currently working with at-large, potential members who are currently national members to join for local membership. 


Concerns still around merging with another Chapter, possibly Sioux Falls. Question was asked to pilot merging with Sioux Falls. Collective concerns discussed include combining financials with another Chapter, travel-time to Sioux Falls for programs, and would Watertown board members still be on the board?
SHRM Foundation Representative 




Tammy Davis
  No updates.
Diversity Advocate 







  No updates.
Government Affairs Representative 




Misti Gilbertson
  No updates.

Workforce Readiness Advocate 









Steve Hauck

South Dakota Workforce Marketing Plan at LATI on 4/29/15 at 10am. Will be presenting the SD Marketing commercial to attract and enhance Watertown to job seekers. Commercial will highlight attracting young job seekers relating to trending topics. 

Seth Mattison presented at State meeting. Seth is experienced in trend-spotting and looking at workforce readiness. Within the Midwest, employers need to be okay with change to get job seekers to the area. The market is towards single job seekers or couples; typically men of the age of 25 – 44. This market was established as moving singles or couples is easier than families.


Website to review - http://youcanliveinsd.com/  Website includes relocation stories, the benefits of South Dakota, direct link to the SD DOLR, and a wage calculator to estimate cost of living when relocating.


Seth stressed focusing on specific demographics such as relationship status, age, and considering job seekers from states like South Dakota.


Current to-do is to get Watertown on the map; promote the area, what makes Watertown attractive? Need to stop apologizing for the harsh winters and need to evaluate all of the positive opportunities during the winter season. 
Certification Representative 





 Audra Hunt
  No updates.

Website/Marketing






Amber Dahl
  No updates.

Vice-Presidents of Programming
Audra Hunt & Leigh Kuecker
  No updates.

Secretary 







Molly Ehalt

Last name change shared with board. 
Old Business

2015 Compensation and Benefit Survey Update


Survey due June 16th; results scheduled to be released in September. 
Safety and Health Conference 7/14/15 

Laurie Gates



Currently working on finalizing speakers. Save the date will be in the newsletter.
State Conference Gift


Basket with a Redlin throw, wine glasses, and a bottle of wine.
New Business
Mileage policy

Paying for mileage or for gas? Suggestion was made if the mileage is high, will we receive a discount or price break from presenter fees? Decision was made to leave this as negotiable.

Meeting adjourned by Matt at 12:45pm; Sheila first, Tammy second. 
